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CAS News 
 
 
 
Talk 18th September on Neutrino Astronomy by Dr M Malek 
 
This was a superb evening.  Dr Malek pitched the talk just right, at an understandable 
level for all.  He was a great speaker and made it fun whilst explaining a very 
complicated subject (to some of us).  We had a good audience and the lecture room 
was full with members and visitors.  It was followed by a good question and answer 
section with a lot of people taking part.  He said we were one of the best groups he'd 
given outreach talks to as we asked lots of questions. 
 
Dr Malek just asked for a donation for his outreach project in schools which was to get a 
solar scope to be able to show children the Sun.  Naturally during the day he can't take 
a telescope with him so with the solar scope he would be able to take it along with him 
to these outreach events and show them the Sun.  Many of the academics at the 
University do similar free outreach events for local secondary schools so our donation 
will go towards helping his cause.     
 
Marilyn e-mailed Dr Malek for more information on his outreach events such as which 
schools and where etc. and he replied as below:- 
 
"You are most welcome. I rather enjoyed meeting your group and look forward to 
meeting you at a future event.  
 
I am particularly pleased that your group enjoyed the talk. Your society is rather lively, 
and the question session lasted nearly as long as the talk itself! 
 
I will look forward to booking a future talk with you when the time comes. Meanwhile, 
allow me to address your questions regarding my secondary school outreach: 
 
I have visited secondary schools in the past to give talks on physics and astronomy. 
Whilst students are always interested, I've often been disappointed that I cannot offer a 
more 'hands-on' observing session to accompany the talk. The difficulty, of course, is 
that these visits take place during the daytime, which is not usually used for observing. 
 
When thinking on this over the Summer, I realised that the solution is to procure a low-
end Hydrogen-alpha telescope, namely the Coronado PST, which can be used in 
schools during the daytime to view the Sun. Thanks to the generous donation of your 
society, I now have £555 towards the cost of the scope and plan to purchase it next 
month. Once I have the telescope, I will contact local schools and arrange to make a 
visit to give a talk and an observing session. I'm thinking that a talk on 'The Life & Death 
of Stars' may be a suitable lecture to accompany solar observing. 



 
I do not have any arrangements with local schools yet, as I am waiting to acquire the 
telescope first. Being new to Sheffield, I would appreciate any contacts that you may 
know who might be interested in arranging such a meeting for their students. 
Thanks again for the invitation, and I look forward to talking with you soon. 
 
Best wishes, 
Matthew" 
 
Excellent! 
 
 
 
 
Coming up...................... 
 
 
Talk ï Oops, are we safe here? ï Friday 9th October ï 8:30 start 
 
This talk will be given by Marilyn Bentley giving a "light-hearted" look at Health and 
Safety at our Observatory. 
 
 
Talk ï The Solar Eclipse 20th March ï Friday 23rd October ï 8:30 start 
 
This will be given by Graham Leaver with pictures of the Solar Eclipse in March and 
some of the Northern Lights 
 
 
Please keep an eye on our diary on the website for up and coming events.  
 
 
 
 
Just a reminder for any of you shopping with Amazon.  Please remember that to 
click on the link on our website to Amazon will earn our Society a commission.  
Thank you. 
 
 
 
Sun Activity! 
 
On 17th September we spotted this prominence on the Sun.   
 
This is a picture from Space Weather.  It was taken by a chap in Buffalo, NY, on Sept. 
16th.  According to Space Weather it is 600,000 km long (nearly 373,000 miles) and is 
known as a "hedgerow prominence".  
 
It was magnificent and fascinating to watch as it rotated and changed! 



 
This one shows the size of our  

earth to the size of the prominence! 

 
 
 
Photo gallery................ 
 
This is from Mark Eustace.  Mark is just getting into astrophotography and this is pretty 
good!!



 
 
These are from Graham Leaver taken at Kelling:   
"They were with my ED100 and the pentax at fp with 7 exposures of 5 minutes at 800 
ISO.  One is of the whole field of view, the other cropped to cut down the size." 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This is M51 (the Whirlpool Galaxy)  "...3 x 5 min fp ed 100 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 
Below is Venus and the Sun 
 
 

        
 
 

 
 
Above, Sun on 11th September 2015 
  
 
Also from Graham: 
 
"Seen at Kelling a couple of weeks ago an rare version of the true "Light Bucket" a 36" 
f2.5 or f3? Dobsonian monster!!!!  motorised 'goto' I don't know how much the mirror 
alone weighed." 
 



 
 
Oh! I want that one!!!  (Don't know where I'd keep it though!!) 
 
 
These also from Graham taken on 27/09/15 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


